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TO: 	HIS EXCELLENCY, THE REVEREND MEMBERS OF THE CLERGY, MEN AND WOMEN RELIGIOUS AND THE LAITY OF THE ARCHDIOCESE OF SAN FERNANDO, PAMPANGA

RE: 	PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL FOR RESPONSIBLE VOTING (PPCRV) IN THE 2019 ELECTIONS
General Assembly: 06 April 2019 (Saturday 8:30 AM to 1:00 PM)
Venue: SACOP-EPHATHA Development Center, Maimpis, City of San Fernando


Greetings of Grace and Peace!

It is our call as Christians and Filipinos to share in the task of serving our countrymen by actively participating in the 2019 Elections.  As reiterated in the Vision-Mission Statement of our Archdiocese: “we, the people of God in Pampanga, committed ourselves, among others, to the promotion of Responsible Citizenship and Good Governance”.  

I have appointed Rev. Fr. Kenneth D. Alde as the Chairperson of the Parish Pastoral Council for Responsible Voting-Pampanga Chapter and Bro. Banjo C. Serrano as the Lay Coordinator with the Social Action Center of Pampanga as the Provincial Secretariat with Mr. Anthony Lyndon C. Dizon as Executive Secretary.  

Given this very important task, I fraternally urge you to:
1. Organize and support the Parish Pastoral Council for Responsible Voting (PPCRV) in your parish;
2. Appoint your PPCRV parish coordinator with his or her corresponding youth coordinator;
3. Link-up and cooperate with the PPCRV-Pampanga Secretariat; and 
4. Give second collections and other financial support for your PPCRV.

There will be a General Assembly Meeting on 06 April 2019 (Saturday 8:30 AM to 1:00 PM) at the SACOP-EPHATHA Development Center, Maimpis, City of San Fernando, Pampanga.  Please do attend this meeting together with your PPCRV Coordinator/s. 

For more information, please coordinate with the PPCRV Pampanga Secretariat at 0906-057-8820 (Ms. Suzzette Tulud) or 0906-057-8818 (Ms. Rowena Binuya).

Together let us make the Elections 2019 CLEAN, HONEST, ACCURATE, MEANINGFUL AND PEACEFUL (CHAMP) as a way of responding to the challenge of becoming a Church of the Poor especially in the Year of the Youth!


One with you as a servant to the servants of the Gospel,


(Sgd.) + FLORENTINO G. LAVARIAS, D.D. 
  	  Archbishop of San Fernando
	  Pampanga

(Sgd.) REV. FR. DANNY Q. NACPIL
Chancellor		

[bookmark: _GoBack]29 March 2019
